MVHC Minutes
5/9/24

The meeting was called to order at 6:10 P.M.

In attendance: Julie Flanders, Vickie Thurber, Porter Fraser, Heather Maciel, Jen Rand, Jill
Lane, Clare Harrington, Vici Surr, Laura Plunkett

Old Business:

Secretary’s Report: The minutes from the meeting of 4/11/24 were corrected for a spelling
error and the date for the First Aid training. After that, they were accepted.

Treasurer’s Report:

Operating: $6,873.51 (balance after deducting scholarship money and First Aid Fund)
First Aid Fund: $1,410.22

Scholarship: $8,401.22

Junior: $389.28

CD: $18,114.23

Jen made a motion to make Clare a signee on the bank account. The motion was seconded
and then approved.

Clare gave an accounting of the money from the Lucile Bump clinic. After paying Misty

Meadows for the arena rental we lost $100. Julie said she would make a donation to make up
the difference.

Committee Updates:

Dressage: Vickie reported that she is working on the dressage portion of the summer show.
She would like to know who received the last MVHC email so that she can follow up with
people/barns about who is actually interested in participating. Jen said that she will look at the
email list on Constant Contact to see how to get that information for her.

It was agreed that we should set up the dressage ring using the larger format.

Hunter: Samantha is working on this portion of the show.

Jen reported that we have purchased 20 new jump poles from Josh Rich to replace many of
the old rotted ones. It was decided that the poles should be painted to preserve them, and a
date was set to do so: June 22 at 9:00 A.M. at the Ag Hall.

Trail/Pace Rides: No dates have been set at this time.

Education: Julie suggested that we think about having something in the Fall.

Scholarship: Clare, Vickie and Vici are on this committee.

New Business: Porter won the monthly drawing!
The meeting was adjourned at 6:35 P.M.



